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     FULL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 14th June 2016 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:
Cllr’s. Mrs. K. Hanmer – Chair, Mrs. S.A. Watkins – Vice Chair, L.T. Brayne, M. Hanmer, D. Plant, Mrs. S. Reynolds, S. Reynolds, C.F. Smith, Miss. H. Smith and B.J. Thompson.
IN ATTENDANCE: WPC N. Scott, PCSO J. Bowen and eleven members of the public.
16/2849  Apologies  AGREED to accept apologies from  Cllr. K. Watkins (illness)
16/2850 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  There were no interests declared in any item on the agenda.
RESOLVED – to allow the police in attendance to address the meeting before the Public Session.
WPC Scott referred to a recent press release and investigation of a serious sexual assault on a female near the play area in Trench.  WPC Scott said that it has transpired that the allegation was false, this incident did not happen, there was a minor incident and this is being investigated. The lady involved has apologised for wasting police time.  WPC Scott said that this incident has highlighted issues of community safety such as the alleyways that are not very well lit and said that may be something that the parish council can look at.
Cllr. Steve Reynolds said that he went to the incident site the day after it took place and would like his thanks recorded to the officers that dealt with the case.  The Chair expressed appreciation and thanks to WPC Scott and PCSO Bowen for attending the meeting.  WPC Scott said that she will attend a future meeting before her retirement in twelve months’ time.
16/2851 Public Session

a) A resident said that she was speaking on behalf of a lot of people who use the walkway from Gibbons Road to Trench Road who are concerned about the incident at the park and asked if we would consider installing a light in the centre of the walkway.  It was AGREED to put this item on the agenda for the Finance Committee to consider and the Clerk was instructed to make enquiries about costs.  
b) A resident said that in 2013 Cllr. Brayne raised problems of children playing football in Johnstone Close.  The resident said that Section 161(3) of the Highways Act 1980 says that it is an offence to play on the highway if it is an annoyance to a user of the highway.  The resident says that she find it an offence as the football goes onto properties, damages plants and trees and annoys them to the stage that they are considering raising a petition to have it stopped.  The resident pointed out that there are football fields in close proximity that could be used and asked what can be done to resolve this problem.  The resident also said that white lines were not reinstated after resurfacing work at the T-junction and asked if they could be redone.  Cllr. Brayne said that he is aware of this problem, letters have been sent out to residents and the police patrol the area.  Cllr. C.F. Smith suggested that we contact Telford & Wrekin Council Cohesion Team who will try to bring all parties together to look at the problems and try to find an amicable resolution.  The Clerk was instructed to contact the Cohesion Team and to keep the residents informed of developments.
c) A resident from the Bungalows, Church Road said that he attended a meeting a couple of months ago requesting a fence is installed in front of the Bungalows and a barrier is installed across the walkway to stop motorbikes.  The resident said that he was told someone would come and look at the problems but he has heard nothing since.  Cllr. C.F. Smith said the day after the meeting he contacted TWC Cohesion Team who visited the site and he understood that they had spoken to residents.  Cllr. Smith said that the Team are trying to put pressure on Wrekin Housing Trust who has so far, refused to install a fence.  The resident said that people kick stones off the path and it is hitting their cars and the barrier to stop motorbikes is needed before someone is killed.  Cllr. Smith agreed to the Chair’s requested to chase this item up.
d) A resident said that she is concerned that young people may be obtaining drugs from West View, Church Road.  The resident said that she has passed this matter onto the police who were in attendance earlier in the meeting.

e) A resident said that there are two traffic bollards on Wrockwardine Wood Way underpass that have been smashed.  The resident also expressed concerns that the area is festooned with decaying circus posters and suggested that people who put them up should pay a bond that is released when they have been taken down as there has been a poster at the end of Wombridge Road for 2.5 years.  The resident said that he is also concerned about the pedestrian refuge at the top of Wombridge Road that only allows for one lane of traffic.  It was pointed out that at our last meeting Phil Lorenz explained that this is for safety reasons to allow people to cross the road with only one lane of traffic and not two.  The resident said that he thinks this does not answer his question and there could be improvement to the refuge.  The Clerk was instructed to ask Phil Lorenz to write directly to the resident to explain the reasons for the positioning of the refuge.  Cllr. C.F. Smith said that he will look into the problem with the traffic bollards.

f) A resident expressed concern about cars parking on the verges at Broadway Avenue.  Cllr. C.F. Smith said that this matter was brought up at our last meeting and he has raised it with Enforcement at Telford & Wrekin Council as some vehicles on the road are not taxed and do not have an off road notice.  Cllr. Smith said that the DVLA will visit the owner next week at his property and any vehicles that are parked illegally will be removed and the owner will have three weeks to sort out any paperwork and reclaim them.  The owner will be issued a 21 day order to remove the scrap car in his front garden and tidy the area up.  He has been asked to have no more than three cars in his garden and will be revisited to ensure he complies.  DVLA have marked the property as a black spot and will visit on a regular basis.  It was AGREED to Cllr. Smith’s suggestion to consider installing wooden bollards on the verges to prevent any future car parking.
16/2852 The Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Tuesday 10th May 2016 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.
16/2853 The Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held on 11th May were accepted by the Full Council.  
16/2854 The Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held on 7th June and the recommendations made were approved by the Full Council.  The Minutes were signed by the Chair of the Finance Committee.
16/2855 Clerk’s Report on action taken since the last meeting.

The Clerk informed members that she has received a reply regarding ownership of the garages at Lennock Road which said that garages at 2 – 7 Gibbons Road and 1 – 18 off Lennock Road are owned by Wrekin Housing Trust.  The only private garage is No. 7 Lennock Road.
16/2856 CORRESPONDENCE
a) Telford & Wrekin Council – update from Phil Lorenz on action taken since his attendance at the last meeting.   Phil said that the request for a speed limit reduction on Church Road has been added to the capital programme for investigation.  There are no time frames for when the investigation will take place but it will be looked at in due course.  Phil has also asked for the parking problem on the grass verge at the top of Wombridge Road to be investigated.
b) Telford & Wrekin Council – Launch of Active Lifestyle Awards which seek to recognise how individuals and organisations have made changes and helped others to lead and live an active healthy lifestyle.  There are a number of categories and further information and forms to apply can be accessed at www.telford.gov.uk/ALA
c) Telford & Wrekin Council – Information on Telford and Wrekin Inclusive Gardening Service (TWIGS) are a team of gardeners from TWC Skills Unit for Adults with Disabilities who are available by appointment to provide basic garden maintenance at a charge of £15 per hour. 
d) Veolia - information on changes to Household Recycling Centres and dates for visits to the new Hortonwood Site. TWC are currently undergoing changes to their Household Recycling Centres and are offering to attend one of our meetings to update us on these changes.  Dates are also available to visit the new Centre at Hortonwood.  Visits are expected to last around 1.5 hours and dates available are Wednesday 7th September at 10am, Thursday 8th at 1pm or 6pm and Tuesday 27th at 10am.  It was AGREED to invite Veolia to the next meeting.
e) Chartered Trading Standards Institute – Invitation to Consumer Day on 23rd June at Telford International Centre at 9am.  Includes a plenary session on Public Health, Wellbeing and Sustainability in the morning followed by afternoon workshops on fraud and scams with NatWest and National Trading Standards Scam Team.  Close at 3.45pm.
f) Telford Samaritans – Invitation to the Annual General Meeting on 19th July at 7.30pm at 115 King Street, Wellington.
g) British Horse Society – Invitation to a seminar and workshop of recording rights of way on 16th June at 7.30pm at Berriewood Farm, Condover.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED AFTER PUBLICATION OF THE AGENDA

Telford & Wrekin Council – Notice of Duel Carriageway Maintenance – routine environmental maintenance operations during July 4th – 20th mainly overnight to minimise disruption.

Roads to be included:A442 Queensway (Trench Lock to Brockton Roundabout). A4169 (Brockton Loop to Castlefields Roundabout). A464 (Randlay Interchange to Castle Farm Interchange). A518 (Ketley Brook Interchange to Ketley Dingle Interchange). A5223 (Ketley Dingle Interchange to Lawley Common Roundabout). A5 (Telford Way).  B4373 (Mossey Green Way).
Cllr. Shaun Davies – email of introduction as new leader of TWC.  Cllr. Davies says that he looks forward to seeing as many of us as possible in the coming weeks and months and hearing ideas for how together we can continue to improve our Borough.

Cllr. Shaun Davies & Cllr. Kevin Guy – Invitation to support Armed Forces Day 2016 on Saturday 25th June and suggest ideas such as purchasing and flying a flag, signing the corporate covenant, run an AFD event, join the defence discount scheme, get behind Reserves Day in September.

Cllr. Shaun Davies – ask us to join the campaign to support the services currently provided at the PRH and to consider adopting the following motion at our next meeting: Hospital services are currently under review at the PRH, with the potential that some services could move to the RSH & vice versa.  The PRH4e campaign aims to raise awareness of hospital services & gather pledges of support for PRH.  We believe that downgrading of services at the PRH would be detrimental to the residents in this area.  We fully support the PRH4Me campaign, the PRH and the services it provides, & wish to show how valued the hospital is in this parish & encourage residents to also pledge their support for the PRH. It was AGREED to put this item on the agenda for the next meeting.
Katrina Baker – Notice of Parish Charter Monitoring Group Meeting on 7th July – venue to be confirmed.
Cllr. John Smart – Chair of the Parish Charter Monitoring Group – Cllr. Smart says that he would like to remind everyone of the existence and workings of the Parish Charter.  The group of volunteer Clerks and Cllrs. meet regularly with Members and Officers of the Borough to discuss areas of joint working where perhaps delays have occurred or action has not been taken.  Cllr. Smart says that there has been very little interest shown in this group by parishes over the last 12 months and asks if he is to assume from this lack of requests or comments that we are all satisfied with TWC?

Cllr. Smart would also like to remind all about the Parish Forum that exists to discuss issues within the Borough at any of the 4 scheduled meetings each year.  Topic meetings can also be arranged and any Local Council is at liberty to suggest topics and can contact Katrina Baker with any requests.

TABLED CORRESPONDENCE

Telford & Wrekin Council – Information and catalogue on the ‘My Options Services’ which works with vulnerable adults and adults with disabilities.  The Skills and Enterprise Hub is part of My Options Services and offers skills for people to gain in woodwork, crafts, textiles IT & Office skills and gardening services.  The Hub makes a range of wooden furniture, garden furniture, home-wares and crafts which they sell to the public and businesses from their base at Horsehay, and also through markets and events.  Outreach programmes are held such as make your own bird box, planter, picnic bench and taster days where children and adults can go to Horsehay or they can come to groups.  

SALC – Information Bulletin 1st June.  Leaflets and Brochures.

16/2857 PAYMENTS TO BE ISSUED
Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for June 2016.  RESOLVED – that the expenditure transactions for June 2016 totalling £4,672.49 be approved. (Copy list attached to office Minutes)
16/2858 TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE A STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS FOR MAY
A Statement of Accounts for May was tabled (copy attached to office Minutes). RESOLVED – to approve and accept the Statement of Accounts for May 2016.
16/2859 Annual Audit – Year ending 31st March 2016
a) To approve the Annual Governance Statement 2015/16
RESOLVED – to approve the Annual Governance Statement 2016/16.

b) To approve the Accounting Statement 2015/16

RESOLVED – to approve the Accounting Statement 2015/16
c) To approve the Yearly Bank Reconciliation 2015/16
RESOLVED – to approve the Yearly Bank Reconciliation 2015/16

d) To accept and approve the Internal Audit Report
RESOLVED – to accept and approve the Internal Audit Report
16/2860 To consider the problem of vehicles using the residents car park at Johnstone Close
Cllr. Brayne informed members that prior to the last election residents from Mafeking Terrace had parked on the car park at Johnstone Close and removed cones that were saving a place for the polling booth.   Cllr. Brayne said that there is room for residents to park at Mafeking Terrace.  Cllr. Mrs. S. Reynolds said that there is very little parking for residents at Mafeking Terrace.  Cllr. C.F. Smith said that the real problem is the siting of the polling booth and members AGREED to his suggestion to email the Managing Director of TWC to point out the problem and request a notice is issued urgently to close the car park to residents in preparation for the booth to be sited.  Cllr. Smith pointed out that the parking issues can be considered at a later date.

16/2861 ANY ITEMS OF INFORMATION OR ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA
The Clerk was instructed to request replacement bollards for two that are missing from Dickens Road.  It was pointed out that a bollard on Trench Road near Meadow Closing is rotting away and needs replacing.
16/2862 DATE & VENUE OF THE NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 12th July 2016 in the School Hall at 7pm.

The meeting closed at 8.00pm.
Signed…………………………………………………

Date………………………………….


Chairman
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